Comments of the treasurer

Contributions

I suggest that the cost of contributions be calculated automatically based on the HDI rather than the current complicated calculation. It will be simpler for transactions. Moreover, the current system is not verifiable without the help of a financial expert.


Solidarity and projects
We offered 2500 to Camem for the organization of the RAEF in Ouagadougou.
The participation of Antoinette Mengue Abesso as a member of the Board of Directors cost us 1257€.

Debts
Some movements are indebted to FIMEM:

The Haitian movement owes us 2750 € for solidarity 2016.  The beneficiary has used this sum. She arrived in Paris but did not go to Cotonou. We have not yet obtained a repayment plan.

Benin still owes us 1266€ on the debt of the Ridef de Dogbo.


Biennale
We offered a support of 250€ for the organization of the Biennale.
The participation of François Perdrial in COPIL and the participation of 12 Fimem members in the Biennale cost us only 770€ (and the participation of Lanfranco Genito as a member of the Board of Directors 394€ recorded in the 2020 accounts).
A big thank you to François and Sylvain for their immense availability and a tip of the hat to François who knows how to find the money to help us.

Control of the accounts 
Cost of the trip from Sylviane to Bühl: 109€.
Thanks to Andi for her generous welcome.

Ridef of Sweden
We obtained a return of 2990€ per bank to be added to the 2000€ given in Sweden for day-to-day management. They also gave us the balance of the solidarity which could not be used, i.e. 1583€. That is a total of 6573€. 
This covers the 40% of the 14'000€ they owed us for the registrations (the 10%). 
We would like to thank the Swedes for having left us the entire balance of the exercise without keeping anything for their movement. They no longer owe us anything.

Ridef of Canada
The CO has obtained the cancellation of its commitments with several of its suppliers. 
The Canadian donors and the Ridéfiens offered significant solidarity which made it possible to settle the accounts without any commitment on the part of FIMEM.
We did not use the money received for solidarity ( 3100€ ).
It will be transferred to the Ridef of Morocco.
We would like to thank the members of the Canadian OC for their remarkable management of the situation.

Communication
Claude Beaunis taking over the management of the site has enabled us to save €350. Many thanks to him. 

Benaiges
We have planned to pay out the 2018-19-20 participations when we know exactly the division of responsibilities. That is why you will find a sum of 3000€ in the next budget.

I remain at your disposal for further information.

Cordially

Sylviane 
Treasurer.
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